Bradley Kirkpatrick
5875 Pope Valley Road
Pope Valley, Ca. 94567

October 27" 2011
Dear Director Gitelman:

Planning Commission members:

e Heather Phillips, District 1
Michael Basayne, District 2
Bob Fiddaman, District 3
Terry Scott, District 4
Matt Pope, District 5

Dear Members of the Planning Commission-

After the meeting of Napa County Supervisors on October 18" where ordinance 1 and 2 of the Landmark
Preservation Ordnance were presented to the Supervisors only ordnance 1 passed, | would like to share
my thoughts and concerns with you. First | am very happy that Napa County historic bridges and farm
centers will now be saved.

The historical structures of this county are all dear to my heart. My Mother Barbara Hardin Kirkpatrick
was born in Pope Valley (1914) on the Hardin Ranch. | have lived and worked my entire life in Pope
Valley. | urge you to come and see the Old Pope Valley Store in all her old glory. If her walls could talk
the history you would learn.

Under direction of the Napa County Supervisors Hillary Gitelman has been asked to re-write ordinance 2
tighten the language and present to you the planning commission for approval. | am sure the oversight
of protecting these Historical Sites in the General Plan will be rectified. | am a member of the Farm
Bureau and long time rancher, owner operator of Pope Valley Garage, now retired and looking forward
to preserving our Historical sites for future generations.

| am confident this board has the knowledge and fortitude to accomplish this task. These old jewels
have withstood many years before measure P/J and deserve to tell Napa County History for the next one
hundred years. During the next forty days, planners and supervisors I’'m confident you all will come to
the conclusion to pass re-written ordinance 2 for the benefit of Napa County. Please come see this
Historic site for yourself. 707-965-2837

Kind regards:
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